

Advancing the Status of Women Worldwide

ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE NORTH INC

NEWSLETTER April 2009 PO Box 368, Spring Hill, Qld, 4004

Remember ZONTA on the web - www.zontadistrict22.org or www.zonta.org

Some Dates to Remember	
Zonta Club of Brisbane North Inc	
Dinner Meeting	Monday 6 April
United Service Club	6.30 p.m. for 7 p.m.
Board Meeting -	Monday 27 April
20 Millwood St	
Bardon. Brisbane	
2001-10 International Decade for a Culture of Peace	
and Non-violence for Children of the World	
2009 Year of Reconciliation and Natural Fibres	
Apr 7 World Health Day	
Apr 22 Earth Day	
Apr 24 Arbor Day	
May 3 World Press Freedom Day	
Sep 25 – 27: District 22 Conference Townsville - a	
must for all members	
Nov 8 Zonta's birthday – commenced 1919 and still	
advancing the Status of Women worldwide!	

Committees	Meetings
Status of Women	
Service Awards Sub-	Meets prior to Dinner
Committee	Meeting at USC 6.00
Chair: - Gina Brosnan	pm.
Ph: 07 3878 9645	*
BrosnanG@brigidine.qld.edu.au	
Service and LAA Sub-	
Committee	Meeting as arranged to
Chair:Jennie Watt	consider applications.
jenniewatt@westnet.com.au	
Organisation,	
Membership and	Meets prior to Dinner
Classification	Meeting at USC 6.00
Chair: Lois McCowan	pm.
Ph (H)32638193 (m)0414757081	
mccowanpl@bigpond.com	
United Nations	Meets prior to Dinner
Chair: Patricia Rego	Meeting at USC 6.00
p.rego@ug.edu.au	pm.
, ,	
Public Relations and	
Communications	
Chair: Maggie Williams	
Ph 3392 3310 (w) 3217 4977	
maggie.will1@bigpond.com	
Newsletter Editor	Ed says "Greetings from
Barbara Newton Ph: 07 3376 1186	Shetland!"
bigred bln@hotmail.com	
Parliamentarian	
. aa.iiiciitaiiaii	Barbara Newton
	L

THE BOARD

President: Pauline Guthrie Vice President: Narelle Sommerfeld

Corres. Sec: Jenni Jolly Minutes Sec: Pam Beavis

Treasurer: Margaret Marshall

Directors: Glenda Gobe Karen Peterson

Linda Fletcher
Claire Rowlands

Reminder!!!!!

Apologies for Dinner Meeting must be made to Noreen Gorman by 9.00 AM on Friday 3rd April, 2009.

Without an apology, payment of the new cost of \$37.00 for the meal is obligatory.

Do you wish to bring a guest to the Dinner Meeting – do Pauline and Noreen know? Any special dietary requirements – please let

Noreen know? *Thanks*.

Please Note:

Please wear your Name Badge!

Please remember to put your money in an envelope and on the front write your name, the amount ,"cash" or "cheque" and the date of the Dinner Meeting. Thank you.

A Zonta Grace:

For life, fellowship and food, For all good things in which we share, We give thanks for the good Zonta stands for everywhere.

President's Message.

Hello everyone!

Margaret, Pam, Narelle and I attended the **Area 1 and 3 (District 22) Workshop** last Sunday and had a very profitable day. I would like to take this opportunity to outline some of the issues and outcomes of the day for us all.

It was gratifying to note that I was one of 1221 members of 48 clubs in QLD and that our District was rated as 4th highest in terms of monies sent to the Zonta International Foundation. This is something we can take pride in. We have a **new District Newsletter** and a **new look website (zontadistrict22.org.au).**

District Governor Vicki Varthas gave us an enthusiastic invite to the **2009 Conference** to be held in Townsville on **25**th-**27**th **September** and encouraged all who can, to attend.

Vicki explained that a key issue for this biennium is membership - how to recruit, retain and rejuvenate members, especially from newer different classifications. To that end, professionally planned and run, interesting and inclusive meetings are very important when time is short. Vicki stressed advocacy as a way of revitalising a club. She suggested talking to heads of local service agencies to find out what needs are not being met. She stressed the need to keep things simple and to have fun! Trish Collins, OMC Chairman for District 22, pointed to the useful template for membership plan on the web. Our goal is to increase membership of each club by 2%.

With the above in mind, and to help make our meetings more interesting and informative, the **Board has agreed, at our recent Monday meeting, to trial two initiatives at the April meeting** for your approval:

- (i) a very <u>brief</u> segment entitled, *Did you know?* in which a member (a different person at each meeting) would highlight something from our manual, bylaws or history that is relevant or interesting or important for us to know, and
- (ii) another very <u>brief</u> vignette giving each member (one per meeting) the opportunity to explain what was happening in her life at the time and what was currently important to her.

We felt this would be a great way to get to know more about Zonta and each other.

Our club offers all members the opportunity to take on leadership roles. The skills of all, regardless of age or experience are valuable, and need to be harnessed. It was suggested that the Nominating Committee was a core Committee for each club as its members were responsible for 'woman-power planning' by encouraging every member to participate in some aspect of leadership at club level at some stage. My personal and sincere thanks to June Halliday for ably chairing that committee in the past, as well as to its faithful members for the good job they have done in the past. Thank you to Linda Fletcher for taking on the new role of Chairman of the Nominating Committee, who now faces the urgent task of preparing a new slate of

candidates for the changeover of leadership. Please consider carefully the role you might be able to play in our club!

Guest speaker, the Lady Mayoress, Lisa Newman, spoke of her passion for helping the homeless through the Lord Mayor's Community Trust and her belief that You can change the world one person at a time! She told us many moving stories and importantly, highlighted the long-term outcomes of the ripple effect. It is alarming to think that QLD has the highest percentage of homeless youth in Australia and one quarter of the homeless in Australia. Lisa also spoke very highly of the work of Southside Education in which 100 desperate young women living in parks or squats are passionate about their high school education.

Ros Kinder spoke about our governing documents and the separate bylaws which govern ZI and each individual club. We are bound by ZI bylaws which can only be changed at international conference. However, notices of motion for the upcoming District Conference in Sept. can include proposals for changes to bylaws, policies or anything else we might want to debate. At club level our bylaws need regular review as they could be old or out of date.

The issue of projects was again brought up, distinguishing between 'Z' projects and 'B' projects which were more general and could, hypothetically, be undertaken by any service club. Z projects on the other hand, must be aligned with Zontian principles, be attractive to members who can get personally involved, and have a very clearly and easily explained purpose and plan.

We also heard a very moving talk from an indigenous recipient of a University bursary now studying for a Masters in Psychology. She saw herself as the outcome of the "drop in the ocean" process, one who had lived through difficult times in a family broken through substance abuse and mental illness, but given significant emotional and financial help through the bursary. She was indeed an inspiration and received a rousing, standing applause.

I conclude this summary with a definition of commitment from Abe Lincoln which has again inspired me and one which all would agree characterizes the essence of our efforts is Zonta:

Commitment is

- The words that speak boldly of your intentions
- What transforms a promise into a reality
- Making the time where there is none
- The stuff of character
- The power to change things
- The daily triumph over skepticism

I look forward to seeing you all on April 6th when Dr Richards will be speaking to us on the neuroscience of the brain. Have a great week. Pauline

Advancing the Status of Women Worldwide



ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE NORTH INC

NEWSLETTER June 2009 PO Box 368, Spring Hill, Qld, 4004

Remember ZONTA on the web - www.zontadistrict22.org Of www.zonta.org

Some Dates to Remember	
Zonta Club of Brisbane North Inc	
Dinner Meeting	Monday 1 June
United Service Club	6.30 p.m. for 7 p.m.
Board Meeting	22 June

2001-10 International Decade for a Culture of Peace and Non-violence for Children of the World 2009 Year of Reconciliation and Natural Fibres International Days as follows:-June 4 Innocent Children Victims of Aggression

June 20 World Refugee Day

June 26 Against Drug Abuse & Illicit Trafficking June 26 In Support of Victims of Torture

June 11 – 17 National Volunteer Week

Sep 25 - 27 District 22 Conference Townsville Nov 8 Zonta's birthday - commenced 1919 and still advancing the Status of Women worldwide!

Committees	Meetings
Status of Women Service Awards Sub-Committee Chair: – Gina Brosnan Ph: 07 3878 9645 BrosnanG@brigidine.qld.edu.au	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Service and LAA Sub-	
Committee Chair:Jennie Watt jenniewatt@westnet.com.au	Meeting as arranged to consider applications.
Organisation, Membership and Classification Chair: Lois McCowan Ph (H)32638193 (m)0414757081 mccowanpl@bigpond.com	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
United Nations Chair: Narelle Sommerfeld narelle_sommerfeld@health.qld.gov.au	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Public Relations and	
Communications Chair: Maggie Williams Ph 3392 3310 (w) 3217 4977 maggie.will1@bigpond.com	
Newsletter Editor Barbara Newton Ph: 07 3376 1186	Ed says "Hi – I'm back!"
bigred bln@hotmail.com	
Parliamentarian	Barbara Newton

THE BOARD

President:

Narelle Sommerfeld

Vice President: Margaret Marshall

Corres. Sec: Minutes Sec: Jenni Jolly **Anne Vinning**

Treasurer:

Karen Peterson Linda Fletcher

Directors:

Claire Rowlands Therese Murphy **Maggie Williams**

Reminder!!!!!

Apologies for Dinner Meeting must have been made to **Noreen Gorman** (3371 5752)

by

9.00 am on Friday 29th May, 2009. Without an apology, payment of the cost of \$37.00 for the meal is obligatory.

Do you wish to bring a guest to the Dinner Meeting – do Pauline and Noreen know? Any special dietary requirements – please let Noreen know? Thanks.

Please wear your Name

remember to put your money in

an envelope and on the front write your

President's Message

Having sat here for some considerable time decided that I would just let the fingers do the walking and then see what 'came out'. There has been a considerable delay from the first time that I sat down to pen this message. My sincere apologies to Barbara who has been waiting very patiently to send out the Newsletter.

My thoughts keep going back to the enormity of the task that I have taken on in representing you all at the newly elected President of the Zonta Club of Brisbane North Inc – our Club.

In the five and a half years as a member of our Club I have learnt so much about Zonta International and how fulfilling it is to belong to a service organisation and the genuine fellowship this brings. I am grateful for the many mentors I can seek advice from within out Club and this is comforting for me.

On Saturday we had the changeover Board meeting and so my journey as President begins.

Congratulations to Harriet McMicking, third year Bachelor of Business student at the Queensland University of Technology on her successful nomination for the Jane M. Klausman Award and I look forward to meeting and hearing from Harriet on Monday night. She is also keen to broaden her understanding of the global market place and different cultures through a student exchange in Chile. Harriet ultimately hopes to connect with the Latin speaking markets of Latin America. Thank you to Gina and her Committee for their work in the selection of the Jane M. Klausman Award.

Also many thanks to Peter Hollis who has sent through a cheque for \$500 as a donation towards our Fair. Peter has been a great supporter of our Club and I will write a letter of thanks on behalf of all members.

The other good news on the Fair front is the granting of \$3600 from the Lord Mayors Community Initiative Fund towards the costs of running our Fair. This will significantly support our fundraising as the grant will meet many of our outlays that eat into the precious funds that are raised through the hard work of all our members.

I am looking forward to the induction of the new Board (though a little nervous) and the next twelve months as we work hard in 'advancing the status of women' through our many Club activities.

Best wishes

Narelle



ADVANCING THE STATUS OF WOMEN WORLDWIDE

ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE NORTH INC

NEWSLETTER August 2009 PO Box 368, Spring Hill, Qld, 4004

Remember ZONTA on the web - www.zontadistrict22.org or www.zonta.org

Some Dates to Remember	
Zonta Club of	Brisbane North Inc
Dinner Meeting	Monday 10 August
United Service Club	6.30 p.m. for 7 p.m.
Board Meeting	24 August
2001-10 International D	ecade for a Culture of Peace
and Non-violence for C	hildren of the World
2009 Year of Reconciliation and Natural Fibres	
International Days as follows:-	
Aug 9 World's Indigenous People	
Aug 12 Youth Day	
Sept 8 Literacy Day	
Aug 2 National Tree Day – did you hug one?	
Sept 1 Wattle Day (achoo!)	
Sep 25 - 27 District 22 Conference Townsville	
Nov 8 Zonta's birthday – commenced 1919 and still	
advancing the Status of Women worldwide!	

Committees	Meetings
Status of Women Service Awards Sub-Committee Chair: – Gina Brosnan Ph: 07 3878 9645 BrosnanG@brigidine.qld.edu.au	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Service and LAA Sub- Committee Chair:Jennie Watt jenniewatt@westnet.com.au	Meeting as arranged to consider applications.
Organisation, Membership and Classification Chair: Lois McCowan Ph (H)32638193 (m)0414757081 mccowanpl@bigpond.com	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
United Nations Chair: Narelle Sommerfeld narelle_sommerfeld@health.qld.gov.au	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Public Relations and Communications Chair: Maggie Williams Ph 3392 3310 (w) 3217 4977 maggie.will:@bigpond.com	
Newsletter Editor Barbara Newton Ph: 07 3376 1186 bigred_bln@hotmail.com	Ed says "Please send copy any time!"
Parliamentarian	Barbara Newton

THE BOARD

President: Narelle Sommerfeld Vice President: Margaret Marshall

Corres. Sec: Minutes Sec: Treasurer:

Directors:

Jenni Jolly Anne Vinning Karen Peterson Linda Fletcher

Claire Rowlands Therese Murphy Maggie Williams

Reminder!!!!!

Apologies for Dinner Meeting must be made to Noreen Gorman (3371 5752) by 9.00 am on Friday 7th August, 2009. Without an apology, payment of the cost of \$37.00 for the meal is obligatory.

Do you wish to bring a guest to the Dinner Meeting – do Pauline and Noreen know? Any special dietary requirements – please let Noreen know?

Thanks.

Please wear your Name Badge!

Please remember to put your money in an envelope and on the front write your name, the amount ,"cash" or "cheque" and the date of the Dinner Meeting. Thank you.

A Zonta Grace:

For life, fellowship and food, For all good things in which we share, We give thanks for the good Zonta stands for everywhere.

Advancing the Status of Women Worldwide



ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE NORTH INC NEWSLETTER September 2009

PO Box 368, Spring Hill, Qld, 4004

Remember ZONTA on the web - www.zontadistrict22.org or www.zonta.org

Some Dates to Remember Zonta Club of Brisbane North Inc

Monday 14 September Dinner Meetina United Service Club 6.30 p.m. for 7 p.m.

Board Meeting

2001-10 International Decade for a Culture of Peace and Non-violence for Children of the World 2009 Year of Reconciliation and Natural Fibres Sept 4-10 World Space Week International Days as follows:-

Sept 5 World Teacher's Day Sept 15 Peace

Oct 5 World Habitat Day Sept 13 National Bilby Day

Sept 18 World Water Monitoring Day

Sep 25 - 27 District 22 Conference Townsville Nov 8 Zonta's birthday — commenced 1919 and still advancing the Status of Women and fostering understanding, goodwill and peace worldwidel

APT TO	
Committees	Neetings
The state of the s	
Status of Women Service	
Awards Sub-Committee Chair: Gina Brosnan Ph: 07 3878 9645 BrosnanG@bridisins.qid.edu.su	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Service and LAA Sub-	
Committee Chair: Jennie Watt	Meeting as arranged to consider applications.
Organisation, Membership	
and Classification Chair: Lois McCowan Ph (H)32638193 (m)0414757081 recowanni@hiapend.com	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
United Nations Chair: Narelle Fraser naralle_sommerfeld@nealth gld gov au	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Public Relations and	
Communications Chair: Maggie Williams Ph 3392 3310 (w) 3217 4977 Maggie will1@bigsond.com	
Newsletter Editor Barbara Newton Ph: 07 3376 1186	Ed says "Please send copy any time!"
Digred tin@hotmail.com	
Parliamentarian	Barbara Newton

THE BOARD

President:

Narelle Fracer Vice President: Margaret Marshall

Corres. Sec: Minutes Sec:

Jenni Jolly Anne Vinnina Karen Peterson

Treasurer: Directors:

Linda Fletcher Claire Rowlands Therese Murphy Maggie Williams

Apologies for Dinner Meeting must be made to Noreen Gorman (3371 5752) by 3.00 am on Friday 11th September, 2009. Without an apology, payment of the cost of \$37.00 for the meal is obligatory.

If you wish to bring a guest to the Dinner Meeting who needs to be told? Any special dietary requirements - please tell Noreeen. Thanks.

Please wear your Name Badge!

A Zonta Grace

Whatever your country of birth Whatever your faith or creed Give thanks for the meal We share today in Zonta fellowship But remember too, those who have no food Not with guilt that we have too much, But with hope that they may come to share the same From Jean "Please pass on my many thanks to President Narelle and the Club members for their support in the loss of my sister, Hazel. I especially wish to thank Glenda Gobe, who represented our Club at Hazel's funeral service, and Loma Webber and Glen Marshall who attended. I was especially sorry to receive a note from June Halliday saying she was unable to be present owing to a knee injury. I do apologise if there were others I should mention but I had my head down most of the time which made it difficult to acknowledge those present."

Did you notice?

The 3rd Tuesday in September is designated as the International Day of Peace. We are all members of an international organization one of the objects of which is "To work for the advancement of understanding, goodwill and peace through a world fellowship of executives in business and the professions". What can each of us do on the 15th of this month to promote peace in the communities in which we live and work?

Last meeting our President, Narelle, encouraged us to discuss issues such as our Annual Fair. In what ways could we be "smarter" in what we offered at the Fair? The table I was at did just that and committed our ideas to writing.

We also learned some things about Narelle... Perhaps she could tell us more about how she perceives her role as President

Promyour President:

With the excitement of the last meeting most of what I said seems to be a bit foggy. It is certainly my belief that we need to consider how our Fair will look for the next 30 years and I thank those who have sent through some thoughts.

A BIG THANK YOU from all of us for all their hard work on our behalf undertaken by Jocelyn who has "retired" from convening the Trash and Treasure stall and Noreen and Maggie who have "retired" from the Fair and pre-Fair clothing enterprises.

From the Fair Convenor:

My special thanks to Jocelyn, Noreen and Maggie for the mammoth tasks as convenors of their respective stalls at our Fair of the many years. It is not easy taking on these roles and as Fair Convenor I certainly appreciate the work that goes into being the convenor of these stalls.



ADVANCING THE STATUS OF WOMEN WORLDWIDE

ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE NORTH INC

NEWSLETTER October 2009 PO Box 368, Spring Hill, Qld, 4004

Remember ZONTA on the web - www.zontadistrict22.org or www.zonta.org

Some Dates to Note	
Zonta Club of Brisbane North Inc	
Dinner Meeting	Monday 12 October
United Service Club	6.30 p.m. for 7 p.m.
Board Meeting	

2001-10 International Decade for a Culture of Peace and Non-violence for Children of the World 2009 Year of Reconciliation and Natural Fibres

International Days as follows:-Oct 24 United Nations Day

Oct 17 Day for Eradication of Poverty Oct 28 Universal Children's Day

16 Oct World Food Day

Nov 8 Zonta's birthday – commenced 1919 and still advancing the Status of Women and fostering understanding, goodwill and peace worldwide! Read the exciting news from the UN!

THE BOARD

President: Narelle Sommerfeld Vice President: Margaret Marshall

Corres. Sec: Jenni Jolly
Minutes Sec: Anne Vinning
Treasurer: Karen Peterson
Linda Fletcher

Claire Rowlands Therese Murphy Maggie Williams

Committees	Meetings
Status of Women Service Awards Sub- Committee Chair: – Gina Brosnan Ph: 07 3878 9645 BrosnanG@brigidine.gld.edu.au	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Service and LAA Sub- Committee Chair:Jennie Watt jenniewatt@westnet.com.au	Meeting held to consider applications
Organisation, Membership and Classification Chair: Lois McCowan Ph (H)32638193 (m)0414757081 mccowanpl@bigpond.com	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
United Nations Chair: Patricia Rego	Meets prior to Dinner Meeting at USC 6.00 pm.
Public Relations and Communications Chair: Maggie Williams Ph 3392 3310 (w) 3217 4977 maggie.will1@bigpond.com Newsletter Editor Barbara Newton Ph: 07 3376 1186	Ed says "This is your newsletter. I am just the editor!"
bigred_bln@hotmail.com Parliamentarian	Barbara Newton

Reminder!!!!!

Apologies for Dinner Meeting must be made to
Noreen Gorman (3371 5752) by
9.00 am on Friday 9th October, 2009.
Without an apology, payment of the cost of \$37.00
for the meal is obligatory.

If you wish to bring a guest to the Dinner Meeting who needs to be told?

Any special dietary requirements – please tell Noreeen. *Thanks*.

Please wear your Name Badge!

A Zonta Grace:

Whatever your country of birth
Whatever your faith or creed
Give thanks for the meal
We share today in Zonta fellowship
But remember too, those who have no food
Not with guilt that we have too much,
But with hope that they may come to share the same

Through peace and harmony

"UN to establish single new agency to deal with rights of women"

15 September 2009 – Four United Nations agencies and offices will be amalgamated to create a new single entity within the Organization to promote the rights and well-being of women worldwide and to work towards gender equality.

The General Assembly **adopted** a resolution late yesterday on improving system-wide coherence within the UN, and the text spells out the support of Member States for a new consolidated body – to be headed by an under-secretary-general – to deal with issues concerning women.

The resolution means the UN Development Fund for Women (**UNIFEM**), the Division for the Advancement of Women, the Office of the Special Adviser on Gender Issues and the UN International Research and Training Institute for the Advancement of Women (**UN-INSTRAW**) will be merged." **From the UN News Centre**

Report from Inaugural District 22 Conference

It was my pleasure to represent the ZC Brisbane North Inc at the recent inaugural District 22 Conference. This was the second District Conference that I had attended and a little less daunting the second time round. The highlight for me was the opportunity to met ZI President Beryl Sten – her address to conference was truly inspiring and I can assure you all that both the Zonta International Board and Zonta International Foundation are in very capable hands. ZI President Beryl's honesty with the delegates was rewarded with a standing ovation in appreciation of her very transparent appraisal of where 'we' are at internationally. I enjoyed the opportunity to renew acquaintances with those I had met previously and also made many new contacts.

The keynote and invited speakers were very inspiring and District Governor Vicki has highlighted some of the points in her Memo – District 22 Conference Overview. The opening address presented by Her Excellency Governor of Queensland Ms Penelope Wensley will be published on the Governor's website – so will let you all know when this is available.

The incoming board is also outlined in the following pages.

I will present the outcome of the motions presented to delegates for voting at our October Dinner meeting.

At this conference the Memorial Service has special significance as I was able to present a tribute to our late member Chris Christensen. While delivering the tribute I invited Anne Shevill to light a candle in memory of Chris – and she was most honoured to do this for our Club.